
From: Mishaan, Jessica  
Sent: Wednesday, April 06, 2016 4:16 PM 
To: 24716-237788@requests.muckrock.com 
Subject: response to request MR 24716-237788 
 
Dear Mr. Neidenbach, 
 
Please find the email below from Sarah London, Counsel to Governor Shumlin. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jessica Mishaan 
Paralegal 
Vermont Governor’s Office 
(802) 828-3333 
__________________________________________________________________ 
 
Via email to: 24716-237788@requests.muckrock.com 
 
Stephan Neidenbach 
Muckrock 
 
Dear Mr. Neidenbach, 
 
I write in response to your public record act requested dated April 4, 2016.  This office does not have 
correspondence that is responsive to your request as it relates to Dr. Ayyadurai.  To the extent this 
office has responsive information, please be aware that it is exempt from disclosure pursuant to 1 V.S.A. 
§ 317(c)(14) (relevant to pending litigation).   
 
If you feel information has been withheld in error, you may appeal to the Governor’s Chief of Staff, 
Darren Springer. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Sarah London 
Counsel to the Governor 
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